
 
September 1, 2024 

Dear Pastor and Praying friends, 

We pray your summer was filled with many good things and blessings of the Lord.  If we could sum up August 

in a couple of words it would be Christian fellowship, blessings, and love.  We kicked off August with a mid-

summer picnic at one of our local parks where the kids were able to play and we were able to fellowship with 

one another over a picnic lunch and games.  Our people even invited co-workers and family to join us.  It was a 

beautiful day to get together with our church family.  The next day was Sunday where we had the honor and 

privilege to perform not one but two baby dedications.  Sofia and Marcelo were born a month a part and their 

parents are dear friends.  We had many visitors that morning and Patrick preached salvation and how we 

should help both of these families raise their children in the Lord.  We had a wonderful potluck afterwards and 

a good time of fellowship. 

The following weekend we had a ladies dinner out where there was a total of 8 ladies who got to enjoy one of 

our favorite local restaurants.  This was a time for the ladies to get together before the school year started 

back, but unbeknownst to Sheila it turned into a surprise birthday party for her upcoming birthday. She was 

showered with beautiful gifts and an amazing carrot cake made by one of her beautiful ladies.  We are so 

blessed to have a loving and giving church family that go above and beyond. 

We continued with our Christianity 101 class and going through basic Bible doctrines.  Because of the way the 

military moves around, the makeup of the church is constantly changing and this is always an interesting and 

blessed time. 

School has started back for both American and German children and Sheila has volunteered to teach for the 

Christian homeschool group again this year.  The homeschooling community within the military here is 

growing and this is an amazing opportunity.  Please keep the Wiesbaden military community in prayer as it 

continues to grow.  NATO has even announced a unit moving here and they are putting in more portable 

housing for them. 

We finished the month by hosting a baptismal service for Freie Baptistengemeinde Mainz and Pastor Walter 

Hornung.  They are a German work across the river from us and had 5 people who had surrendered for 

Baptism so they came over to use ours.  Service was packed and we had to break out extra chairs for all the 

people present.  Several of our people stayed for the service and truly enjoyed it. 

Thank you for your faithful prayers and support! 

 

The Wolfe Family 

Your Missionaries to the American Military in Germany 
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